
 

 

FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH 
                                Rev. Michael T. Ingram, Lead Pastor 

Rev.  Darren Hood, Interim Minister of Music 

  From the pages of the  
“Little Flock” 

Through the visionary efforts of Rev. Bob Calvert, the First Baptist of 
Piedmont began and refined from 1972 to 1985 a Preschool Education 
Program that would aid in the physical, mental, emotional and spiritu-
al development of approximately 35 children plus parents each year. 
This ministry and outreach of the “Little Flock” continues today! Real-
izing the need not only for a Preschool Children’s Program, Bro. Bob 
Calvert discussed at the Sunday, July 2, 1978 Deacon meeting the pos-
sibility of starting a Senior Adult Program. The Deacons and church 
approved a $500 budget addition for the remainder of the church year 
to financially support the Senior Adult Program which would come to 
be known as the Sunshine Club, which continues today! A very spirit-
filled ordination service was held at West Park Heights Baptist Church 
prior to Bro. Ray Lloyd’s departure as their Minister of Music/Youth 
to begin his ministry to the “Little Flock” on Wednesday, January 9, 
1991. The deacons of the “Little Flock” joined their brothers in Christ 
at West Park Heights to constitute an ordination council on Sunday 
afternoon prior to the charge and ordination of Bro. Ray Lloyd as a 
Minister to the Gospel on Sunday evening, December 30, 1990. After 
settling in to the church home in Little’s Subdivision, Bro. Ray as  
Minister of Music and Youth earnestly began his ministry. Bro Ray 
recognized his gifts of having a vision for the Lord’s work and of pre-
paring the “Little Flock” spiritually through music. A very special and 
memorable event in the life of the “Little Flock” occurred on Sunday, 
April 24, 1983 when Brothers Jimmy Haines, Kevin Dobbs, Marty 
Lively, and Bill Wilks were ordained as ministers of the Gospel of  
Jesus Christ.. As a youth in the “Little Flock”, John Gunter grew up 

spiritually under the guidance of 
Bro. Bob Calvert, Bro. Paul Har-
bison, and Bro. Jimmy Haines. A 
1982 graduate of Piedmont High 
School, John would further his 
education with a B.S. degree in 
building construction from  
Auburn University (1987) and a 
Master of Divinity degree from 
New Orleans Baptist Theological 
Seminary (December, 1995). John 
would marry Dana A. Deloney,  

an Auburn University graduate of Education, on August 6, 1988. They 
have two sons: Daniel Clark and Luke Hamilton. Commissioned by the 
International Mission Board on February 11, 1997, the Gunters would 
begin language school in preparation to serve as church developers in 
the Dominican Republic starting in 1999. The “Little Flock” is hum-
bled and blessed to claim Bro. John Gunter as one of its own. In 1998, 
the “Little Flock” approved a yearly love offering of one percent of its 
annual non-designated tithes for the Gunter’s missionary work. 
(Matthew 28:18-20) 

  
October 6, 2019 

 
First Baptist Church Piedmont 

 
Special Anniversary Service 

 
 

Welcome and Special Guest Introductions, Brother Michael 
 
Congregational Music, Rev. Ray Lloyd/Amy Lloyd 

“How Great Is Our God” 
“How Great Thou Art” 

 
Special(s): 
Choir Special        “In Christ Alone/The Solid Rock” 
 
                  Video, Dr. Bill Wilks 
 
Special Music     CandyLee Dobbs 
 
Guest Speaker    Dr. Kevin Dobbs 
 

BREAK 
Baptism 
Guest Speaker    Rev. Marty Lively 
 

Special Music/Congregational Music 
Special    Who You Say I am-Ray Lloyd and Natalie Yakely 

Holy, Holy, Holy 
Holy Spirit- “There’s Nothing Worth More” 

 
Special Music     Susan Trammell 
 
Guest Speaker    Rev. John Gunter 
 
Special Music            Ray Lloyd/Congregational Music 
 
Special Music “There Is None Like You”Ray and  Amy Lloyd 
Special Music  “Your Grace Still Amazes Me” Ray Lloyd 
 
Invitational Music 

“Just as I Am (I Come Broken to be Mended)” 
“It is Well” 

 
Dismiss for Fellowship Meal Immediately Following the Service 

150 Years 



Birthdays 

Sunday, Oct. 6th 

    150th Anniversary Service 9:00-11:15 a.m. 

 Meal Immediately Following Service. 

 No Children’s Church 

 No Evening Service  

Tuesday, Oct. 8th  

   Stuart Calvert @ Tammie Gunnels 6:30 p.m.      
Wednesday, Oct. 9th 

  Bible Study 6:00 p.m.  

 Youth 6th-12th 3rd floor  

 Choir 7:00 p.m. 
Sunday, Oct. 13th 

     Sunday School 9:00 a.m. 

 Morning Worship 10:15 a.m. 

            “Staff Appreciation Sunday” 

 Deacon’s Mtg. 4:00 p.m. 

 Evening Service 5:30 p.m. 

Recipes for WMU Cookbook due today!!! 

We need at least 200 to be able to print. 

NOTICE!!! 

Our Sunshine Club Picnic has been moved to 
Tuesday, Oct. 15th because of the heat. 

Oct. 6th-Oct. 13th 

 

 Babies:  Brenda Smith, Heather McDivitt  

Toddlers 1: Susan Wiggins, Jane Pentecost  

 2’s & 3’s:      Cassie & Rylie Holbrooks   

 4’s & 5’s: Laura Parris                       

Security:  Jimmy Donaldson, Gene Williams  

Children’s Church: NO CHILDREN’S CHURCH 

           You may swap with someone if there is a need to. 

Babies:  Lil Haslam, Patti Singleton 

Toddlers 1: Vicki Goss, Cynthia Baker 

 2’s & 3’s:       Katie & Lee Pentecost 

 4’s & 5’s  Erin & Dustin Steed              

 Security:                 Charles McDonald, John Haney 

 Children’s Church: Steve & Rachel Smith 

            You may swap with someone if there is a need to.  

   

Oct. 7th 
Reba Williams 

Oct. 8th 
Tim Baird 

Wesley Holbrooks 
Lexi Reynolds 

Oct. 10th 
Lori Hunt 
Oct. 11th 
Bill Hart 
Oct. 12th 

Shane Kirk 
Oct. 13th 

Janice Hightower 

SUNDAY,  Oct. 6th 

SUNDAY,  Oct. 13th 

AWANA kickoff is 
Wed., Oct. 16th @ 
6:00 p.m. We need  
WORKERS for the 
booths and activities 
that evening. Please 
contact Randy Houck, 
256-237-7055, if you 
would be willing to 
help in this ministry. 

 WMU Recipe Book 
We have extended the 
deadline for turning in 
recipes for our recipe 
book. Please turn in by 
Sunday, Oct. 13th to  
Holly Williams, Kaye 
Hansmann, Shelia  
Harper or Church  
office. Thank you. 

STAFF APPRECIATION DAY

Give your cards or remembrances to 

Kathy Robinson, Sandy Phillips and 

Please don’t 
forget our Ten 
($10.00) for a 
Turkey program 

Mark your envelope 
“Turkey”.  Deadline is 
Nov. 10th. Thank you for 
helping a family to be 
able to celebrate. 

Notices Thank You & Prayer Requests 

RECORDS FOR SUNDAY 
 Sept. 29, 2019 

Sunday School Attendance             175 
AM Worship Service           200 
PM Worship Service                         60 
Wed. Evening  09/25             87 
Budget Offering Last Sun.   $     5,387.60 
Year to Date Offering          $ 406,126.60 
Year to Date Expenses         $ 366,394.59 
Online Giving– Sept.           $     5,753.00 

AWANA 
Now on Sunday Nights 

Starts: Sunday night, Oct. 20 
Time: 5:30-6:30 p.m. 

Cost $5.00 
Register: Complete form and turn in 
registration form/$5.00 after church 

each Sunday morning in the  
Welcome Center 

Who Needs to Register: Any child 
age  3 to 12th grade. 

KICKOFF: Wed. Oct 16th @ 6 PM 

PFB Church Family, I can’t tell you 
how much it means to me to be a 
loved member of your church family. 
But, I can say every step I take with-
out pain, and every day getting better 
& better, I thank our Lord for you 
all. Thank you so much for your love, 
prayers and never ending support. 
I’ll be back with you all very soon. 
God Bless,  John Haney 

STAFF APPRECIATION DAY 
Oct. 13, 2019 

Give your cards or remembrances to 
Staff Committee Members, Kathy 
Bryant, Whitney Grimes, Donna 

Bryant and Jessica Bass. 
Our current Staff members are: 
Michael Ingram, Darren Hood, 

Kathy Robinson, Sandy Phillips and 
Christy Maddox, custodian. 

STUART CALVERT 
We will meet at the home of Tammie 

Gunnels, 520 Babbling Brook Rd., 
P., at 6:30 p.m. on Tuesday, Oct. 8th. 

Please plan on attending. 

My Dear Church Family, Thank you so 
much for your remembrance of me with 
cards, letter and most important your 
prayers. I appreciate all you do for me 
and serving others. Love Sarah Purdy 

NEW BOOKS 
The Power of Jesus’ Names -Evans 
How Happiness Happens –Lucado 
Storming The Gates of Heaven-Lotz 
It’s Not Suppose To Be This Way- 
                                Tereurst 

When I Wished Upon A Star- 
  Phillips-Bio. 
Everything You Need-Jeremiah 
 
FICTION 
Almost Home-Luesse 
A Love To Behold-Maclaren 
The Timepiece-Lewis 
A Silken Thread-Sawyer 
Where Shadows Meet-Coble 
Wild Montana Skies-Warren 
 
CHILDRENS 
Favorite Bible Stories and  
                Amazing Facts 
The Gift That I Can Give 
God Made The Animals 
Who Is God? 
God’s Amazing Creation 
Christmas Cookie Day! 
The View At The Zoo 
 
DVDS 
Against a Crooked Sky 
The Town Christmas Forgot 
Life With Dog 
Esther –Children’s DVD 
I Will Trust God-Childrens 
Miracles Of Jesus-Childrens 
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